BOSWELL TOWN MEETING — MINUTES
LOCATION: AT THE COMMUNITY CENTER
February 14, 2023

108A EAST MAIN ST ~ P.O. BOX 617 BOSWELL, IN 47921 ~ PHONE: 765-869-5951 ~ FAX: 765-869-4542
EMAIL: clerk@townofboswell.com
COUNCIL MEMBER: Jake Foster, Kyle Brost, Mike Brody
CLERK-TREASURER - Donna E. Musenbrock
WATER & STREET SUPERINTENDENT: Jim Turner
WASTEWATER SUPERINTENDENT: Travis Barrett
MARSHAL: Coltin Clark

Attendees:
Council Members — Mike Brody, Jake Foster, Kyle Brost

Town Employees —Jim Turner, Jake Martin, Travis Barrett, Donna Musenbrock
Town Marshal — Not Present

Kathy McFall John Edgerly George Doeden Terry Leuck Linda Criswell ~ Jacob Simeon

Council Member Foster Opened Meeting
e Approved Town Meeting Minutes 01.10.23, Council Member Foster motioned, Council Member Brost second

Police Department — Coltin Clark — Not Present

Fire Department - Chief Kyle Brost

e Saturday, March 18 the Fire Department will be having a Breakfast 7:30-11, Biscuits, Gravy, Pancakes, donations will be
appreciated

Water - Jim Turner - Present
e Nothing to report

Waste Water - Travis Barrett - Present
e Travis Barrett presented a quote for a new heating & air unit for the wastewater plant, the quote was from Tri-County
Mechanical in the amount of $8,991.85, Council President Brody motioned, Council Member Brost second

Park — Jake Martin- Present
e Finished working on barricades
e Jake wanted some clarification on the “Large Item Pickup”, Council stated that only one item is to picked up

New Business
e Shannon McLeod wit Priority Project Resources, LLC — the town is needing a grant to help pay for a comprehensive plan, the
cost is going to be around $50,000, the grant will be from Indiana Office of Community & rural Affairs (OCRA) which will
require a 10% project match, the next round for the grant that the town will be going for is August 18"
e Jim Turner brought up that our “New Tap Fees” are too low, the town needs to revise the ordinance

Old Business
e Town Attorney Ingrid Barce needed clarification on how the new water rate increase is to be done, it was decided that
there will be a 15% rate increase this year and then another 15% next year, Council Member Brost motioned, Council
Member Foster second

Patron Comments/Concerns
e Linda Criswell had concerns about her driveway, she stated that when the roads were plowed there was damage done to

her yard, Jim Turner is to look into it
e Linda also inquired about all the vehicles in town that have expired plates and abandoned

Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 14, 2023
Hearing for Disconnects

APV'’S Approved

Meeting adjourned
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